
INDIVIDUAL CABINET MEMBER AND OFFICER DELEGATED DECISIONS 
   
 8TH MARCH 2017  
 
The following decision has been taken by an Individual Cabinet Member or Officer under delegated 
authority. The Chairman of the Overview and Scrutiny Committee agreed to waive the call-in 
period and the following decision taken by a Delegated Officer was implemented immediately. 
 
ODD30  PLANNING APPLICATION FEE INCREASES 
 

(1) Under the Government’s White Paper “Fixing our broken housing market”, Government 
will increase nationally set planning application fees for those authorities that commit to 
investing the resulting additional fee income in planning services. 

 
In order to take up this offer, the s151 Officer must provide this commitment to 
Government, together with supporting financial information.  Following consultation with 
Cabinet and Chief Officers, the s151 Officer has taken the decision to update the revenue 
budget, in order to facilitate the above. 
 
Proposals for the actual use of the additional funds to be generated by increasing 
planning fees will be presented to Cabinet in due course (with that decision being subject 
to call-in). 

 
  

Any queries regarding these decisions, please contact 
Tessa Mott, Democratic Services - telephone 01524 582074, or e-mail 

tmott@lancaster.gov.uk 
 

 

 


